
Blackwell Family Campground 

COVID-19 Guidelines 
 

 

Governor J.B. Pritzker’s Stay at Home Order permits Illinois residents to leave their 
residence to take part in essential activities, including camping, so long as residents 
comply with these guidelines. These guidelines apply to recreational camping at the 
Blackwell Family Campground 

 

• Campers assume personal responsibility and should abide by set guidelines 

• If campers are experiencing symptoms of COVID‐19 or have been in 

contact with someone who is experiencing symptoms - they should 

not stay at the campground 

• All campers are required to reserve camping online prior to arrival. No 
walk-up reservations will be accepted. You can purchase permits online 
24/7 or call or visit Visitor Services at 630-933-7248. 

• Campers are encouraged to wear a facemask covering when interacting 
with the campground attendant or other visitors.  

• No group or youth group camps 

• The preserve is open one hour after sunrise until sunset. Please ensure you are in 

your campsite before the preserve closes at sunset.  

• Campsites can only accommodate registered occupants. No outside visitors or 
guests will be allowed during this time. 

• Campfires and picnic tables are limited to those occupying that campsite only. 

• Firewood is available for $7/bundle. A self-serve cash box will be available 

for all purchases. Please have exact change.  

 

Safety and Cleansing Precautions: 

• Campground attendant building will have a protective barrier to ensure a 
contactless transaction 

• All campground attendants must wear a facemask covering their nose and 

mouth when handling a transaction or dealing with campers person‐to‐

person  

• Campground attendants will be required to wear safety gloves 

when handling transactions 

• Social distancing measures of 6 feet remain in effect and should be 

observed 

https://apm.activecommunities.com/fpddc/Reserve_Options


• Campers are encouraged to use any self‐contained restroom in their own 

camper for restroom or shower use 

• Sinks and flush toilets will be open in the shower building and will be 

cleaned a minimum of twice daily. 

• Showers, water fountains and latrines are closed during this time. 

For More Information: 

• All campers are encouraged to visit www.cdc.gov/family/camping for 

updated best camping practices 

• For further information on how to protect yourself, visit the CDC 

website.  

http://www.cdc.gov/family/camping
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prepare/prevention.html?CDC_AA_refVal=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2F2019-ncov%2Fabout%2Fprevention.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prepare/prevention.html?CDC_AA_refVal=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2F2019-ncov%2Fabout%2Fprevention.html

